
 
 BLACKHAWK SCHOOL DISTRICT  

500 BLACKHAWK ROAD  

BEAVER FALLS, PA 15010  

BOARD OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS WORKING MEETING  

MINUTES  

Blackhawk High School Library  

February 11, 2010  

 

PRELIMINARY MATTERS  
Rich Oswald, President of the Board of Directors, called the meeting to order at 6:30  p.m.  

 

Those in attendance were:  

Mr. Calabria  Mr. Clendennen  Mr. Fitzgerald   Mr. Inman  Mr. Oswald   

Mrs. Pander  Mrs. Perri   Dr. Kasunich   Dr. Miller  Mr. Salopek  

 

Visitors: 6 Press: 0  

 

Mr. May, Mrs. Burger and Mr. Belczyk were absent. 

 

Mr. Oswald opened the meeting by asking all of the Board members to identify their individual 

preference for architects.  All Board members were in favor of working with VEBH. 

 

Motion (Mr. Clendennen; seconded by Mr. Inman) to move into contract negotiations concerning the 

upcoming building project.  

Roll Call Vote: 7 Yes, 0 No: Motion Carried 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS  
Nancy Bowman, Principal at Highland, agreed that VEBH was most interested in the needs of Highland 

and they were the most professional, 

 

Mrs. Matsukas commented that when making decisions about the alignment of buildings/grade level, it is 

important to consider the social aspect of students. 

 

 A ten minute recess occurred from 7:25-7:35.  

 

Motion (Mr. Fitzgerald; seconded by Mrs. Perri) to adjourn. 

 

The Meeting ended at 7:35 p.m.  

 

Submitted by Dr. Michelle Miller 

 

 


